PACT Form of Organisation

PACT like many voluntary groups with limited funds and few staff is an unincorporated association i.e. not a registered company. We have adopted a written constitution which sets out our mutually agreed aims. In this form PACT is not a legal entity, but merely a gathering of individuals brought together to share an activity or interest. This form of structure has worked well for us over the past three years.  

There are quite a lot of possible forms an organisation could have but there are two important distinctions to bear in mind. One is the difference between an unincorporated organisation and an incorporated one (or 'corporate body'). In the eyes of the law an unincorporated organisation (PACT) is a collection of individuals working together; the organisation itself doesn't have a legal identity. So the organisation cannot hold property or employ someone or take part in a law suit - the individual members have to do these things as individuals. If the organisation owes money and can't pay, the individual members (or committee members) are personally liable. This is called unlimited liability. 

A corporate body, on the other hand, has a legal identity and can hold property or employ someone in its own right. Members have limited liability; if the organisation goes bust, they are only liable for a limited amount. For voluntary organisations, common forms of incorporated organisation are the Company Limited by Guarantee and the Industrial and Provident Society. Two other legal forms have only recently been brought in – the Community Interest Company and the Charitable Incorporated Organisation which will become available in summer 2008 under the Charities Act 2006. 

The other important distinction is between those organisations that are charitable in law and those that aren't. Charities are exempt from most forms of direct taxation, get at least 80% rate relief and may find it easier to raise funds from members of the public and charitable trusts and foundations. The most common way of getting charitable status is by registering with the Charity Commission. The Charity Commission will only register organisations that have an annual income of £5,000 (soon to be £10,000), a proper governing document and have exclusively charitable purposes.
As PACT expands and develops other activities the fact that members have unlimited liability for the debts of the organisation could become a problem. It is therefore worth considering whether it is appropriate to spend some of our limited funds on incorporating PACT and thus gaining financial protection in the form of limited personal liability.  

The various company formats are detailed at Annex A and if we decided to incorporate PACT we would need expert advice on the best format for our requirements. I would suggest that a charity is inappropriate both because of the additional requirements, legal and accounting but this still leaves a number of options; specifically Limited Company, Community Interest Company, Industrial and Provident Society (either Cooperative or Community Benefit Society.    
